
 

 

 

 
e hope you had a wonderful holiday season. I am hoping you all received your Christmas card. I noticed the labels I 

used (after I mailed the cards, of course) were not sticking very well. Ah well. . . 

 

 had this great paragraph about zombies and such – I let Erin and Tim read it and got a blank look; realized my 

tongue-and-cheek prose was falling on deaf ears; it's a zombie groupie thing I had going – sigh. Soooo I'm going to 

write about something else. What I don't know. But I figure if I just start typing something should come to me – you'd 

think. . . I know, we started the RV Shows and are going to a new one this year – Rochester, MN (this is definitely not 

as interesting as zombie stuff, but hey, I think I'm funny).  Ah yes, Jim is taking me to see Kellie Pickler this Saturday 

for Valentine's Day and my Birthday. And finally, Erin & Tim don't think we've had nearly enough snow – there's 

something wrong with those two – where did I go wrong??? Oh well. . .on to the news. . . 

 

 

 

PARK UPDATE 

Many of you have kept up on our park news 

via Facebook but here are some highlights: 

1. Phase III loan was approved. 

2. The miniature golf course will be 

constructed this spring. 

3. Bocce Ball and Shuffle Board are going in this spring. 

4. Many of you have expressed concerns about the dust and 

the noncompliance of the speed limit or no dust rule—

we are doing something about both this year. 

  

BOUNCE DRYER SHEETS 
I have it on good authority that 

Bounce dryer sheets are suppose 

to keep the mice out of your 

trailer. I'm not sure we have mice 

problems – but you never know. I 

won't tell you which camper told 

me this just in case it does not 

work and your camper stinks the entire summer  lol 

 

DOORS POPPING OPEN 

There have been a few trailers' back 

doors that have come open. In 

trying to close them, we realize we 

need to close the screen door first 

and then close the outside door, it 

seems to work. Remember to make 

sure your door is shut, shut—not 

just sort of shut. The wind gets 

pretty stiff at times. If it sits open 

too long, you may have to use those dryer sheets! 

 

VERIZON 
Those of you who have Verizon for your cell phone 

service should call to complain about the lack of bars here 

in the campground. That's right, I have it on good 

authority that if enough of us complain, they will tweak 

the tower and hopefully we'll get better service. Here are 

the numbers to call: 1-800-922-0204 or from your cell, *611. 

PARK MODEL RENTAL 
The dates we have left to rent the park model are as follows: 

 All of April 

 May 15-17 

 May 22-25 – Memorial Day Weekend 

 September 4-7 – Labor Day Weekend 

 The rest of September 

 All of October 

 AND of course most weekdays 

 

WAIVERS 
We just finished our annual meeting with our 

insurance agent. We found out that we are 

suppose to have all our campers sign an 

insurance waiver. Sooooooo, enclosed with this 

newsletter is the waiver. Please sign & date it and send it 

back as soon as possible. Send to W4676 30
th
 St., Necedah, 

WI 54646, and I will attach it to your application.  

 

SHOWER HEADS 
Strike up the band! We are getting removable 

shower heads in the four showers that have the fixed 

heads at present. Pictured is the exact shower head 

we are going to use. 

 

T-SHIRTS 
We are finally getting t-shirts. We 

found a place in LaCrosse and they 

are fairly reasonable. The sizes will 

run from x-small to 3x. The colors are 

tan, light green, and light blue. If you 

prefer to use one of your own t-shirts or any kind of shirt for 

that matter, we can have it done at JR Graphics for a 

discounted price. More details to come. 

 

SUMMER SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 
See attached! 

Stay warm and think warm thoughts  
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